School of International Business

Queensland University of Technology

2 George Street

Brisbane 4000

The Secretary 
Senate Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade References Committee 
Suite S1.57  Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 


Sent by Email to: fadt.sen@aph.gov.au
Dear Sir or Madam
I wish, through you, to make a brief written submission to the Committee for its inquiry into trade liberalisation arising from the December 12th 2002 reference from the Senate.  I would also like to offer to make a subsequent and more extensive submission, either in person or through detailed written materials.

The key points of my submission are that:
1. The economic impacts of trade liberalisation have been consistently overstated.  Regional and environmental impacts, in particular, have been understated.  

2. That impacts have received inadequate consideration in general due to structural predispositions and flaws in current analysis. 
3. That the contributions to national goals from trade are inadequately conceived.  Official Commonwealth documents provide evidence of confusions and misrepresentations.

4. That thinking in the lead up to both the Doha Round and US bilateral negotiations appears to be inadequately informed as to the facts of current situations, the possible impacts of posited changes and the potential gains from trade reforms.

5. That in the particular case of agriculture, there has been, at best, widespread confusion as to the sectoral trade situation.  More seriously, there appears to be systematic misrepresentation of the agricultural trade situation, with the parliaments, people, enterprises and negotiators of Australia significantly mislead.

6. That trade negotiations premised largely upon attainment of access are strategically misconstrued and, with other current facets, damaging to the national interest.  Indeed they may be counterproductive and are potentially dangerous.

7. That Australia is currently poorly placed to achieve what potentials there are in current trade negotiations, particularly in considerations of development and GATS associated with Doha talks.  

I trust that this brief professional comment will be of interest and use to the Committee.  I am very happy to more fully detail and develop these statements as the committee may inquire.  I am also forwarding some publications for your information by surface mail.
Thank you for taking the time to consider this submission and I look forward to discussing it further with you.

Yours sincerely,
Dr Mark McGovern 
